December 15, 1978

New Year's card enclosed and signed "With our very best new year's wishes, Sara and Victor."

First part of letter to Bob is typed letter in English.

Second part is handwritten in Russian:

Dear Bob,

My acquaintance translated this letter. I am afraid that it will not fully express what I wished. Again and again I regret not knowing English. My warmest wishes to you for finding good, interesting work in which you would be able to apply your knowledge of the Russian language and Russian history in the 1979 New Year, and that you nevertheless finish your graduate studies and everything goes well for you.

Kisses to Sylvia and Stan. I have not written to them for a while.

Your Sara.